MINUTES FROM THE RIDERS’ FORUM
Saturday October 11th 2009 at 5.20pm at SEC
PRESENT:  Sara Thean (8002343), Lisa Riley (8003771), Jane Looker, Stephanie Spencer (8005055), Jane McReady, Terrina Fairbrother, Sally Trevenen, Colin Chantler, Jacinta Oud, Nadine Herbert, Amy Morris, Wendy Barker, Nathan Riches

APOLOGIES: Shona Nelson (DWA Riders Representative)

CHAIRMAN: Don Smailes (DWA)

MINUTES:  Angela Carroll (DWA)

GENERAL BUSINESS RAISED BY RIDERS:

COLIN CHANTLER:  Asked if there was some way that payments for events at the SEC could be streamlined so that the entry fees and stable fees could be paid together rather than separately and also that this could be done by EFT rather than cheque. He also commented that it was good that the arenas were set up and available for use by riders yesterday (the day before the State Championships started.)

TERRINA FAIRBROTHER: Commented that there was a lack of communication to the riders regarding the arenas being open and also about the scheduled Riders Forum and the Cocktail Party. These events should have been notified by email.
WENDY BARKER: Commented that Dressage WA had been trying to get a website up and running for the last 2 years and that the committee was well aware of the communication problems and was trying to get it rectified. Also that the committee was trying to solve the problem of draws coming out very late by encouraging clubs to close entries two weeks prior to the event and getting the draw done early.

NATHAN RICHES: Commented that many clubs are paying reduced insurance/affiliation fees on the basis of them holding a certain number of events. He feels that some clubs are not holding the required competitions and that there should be more accountability and checks on this issue.

DON SMAILES informed the riders about:
· The rule changes from ADC which will come into effect 1/1/2010

· That riders under 18 are now allowed to join as Associate Members but will not have voting rights

· That all Squad matters are now handled by the High Performance Panel and that he felt that communication from HPP about squads was now really good

· That only Associate Members are able to compete for prizes at the Associate Champs in November. Other riders will have to enter HC.

· That DWA has tried to lock in dates for the two Dressage Promotions events for the next few years. The States will now be in April on the weekend after the Interschools. Unfortunately in 2010 this will clash with an important Eventing Competition which will affect a few riders. Will look at the following years dates and try to ensure this doesn’t happen again. The Associate/Indoors will be on the second weekend of November.
MEETING CLOSED: 6.00PM

